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PROCEEDINGS OF THE DODGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Regular meeting of the Dodge County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Missel at 9:00 A.M. on Wednesday, February 1, 2017 in the Board Room of the Courthouse, Fremont, Nebraska with the following members present:  Saalfeld, George, Osborn, Strand, Beam, Weddle and Missel.  Absent:  None.  Prior to roll call, Chairman Missel announced the meeting to be an open public meeting and that the open meeting laws were posted for anyone’s review.  

The Board unanimously declared the meeting legally convened.

The Board unanimously approved the agenda as printed and received and placed on file the 2016 Noxious Weed Control Activity Report and Plan, a letter of 

recommendation to Dodge County Extension Board for 2017-2019 of the appointments of Ms. Christy Fiala, Mr. Scott Brettmann and Mr. Todd Thomason from Extension Educator Lisa Poppe, informal bids for new phone system at the Extension Office, a letter from Monty R. Sellon, M.D., Chairman of Board of Trustees of Fremont Health, regarding two members of their board whose terms will expire March 31, 2017, Mrs. Linda McClain and Mr. Steve Pribnow and certificates of insurance for Cotterell and Maple Townships. 

The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the January 18, 2017 meeting as printed.

At 9:05 A.M., the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Corrections.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.
Under any items of discussion, Supervisor Beam, newly appointed Jail Chairman, reported changes made incorporating the County Sheriff with the holding of prisoners is on schedule for the 15th.  County Attorney Glass reported on the status of three inmates who were admitted to the Diagnostic and Evaluation Center.  Supervisor George, Chairman of the Finance Committee, reported the budgeted amount of $150,000 for boarding of juveniles is overspent by about $25,000, 58% of the budget. 
At 9:12 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Corrections until Wednesday, February 15, 2017 at 9:05 A.M.

Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.
The Board unanimously approved the wage and hour claims as submitted in the amount of $172,753.78.
The Board unanimously approved the financial claims as submitted in the amount of $556,128.54.
Noxious Weed Control Superintendent Larry Klahn reviewed his 2016 Activity Report and Plan with the County Board.  Mr. Klahn was asked if he could do something about the tall weeds and grass in the area between the Union Pacific RR tracks and Hwy 30 east of North Bend, a dangerous area for animals to enter the highway.  He explained that if the weeds were not considered a noxious weed, he could not spray them.  Highway Superintendent Doll explained that some of the highway sits in the right-of-way of the railroad.  This is the responsibility of the Union Pacific and NDOR who have been contacted many times.  Highway Superintendent Doll commented, once the four-lane is complete and the highway is relinquished to the county, the county will mow along the road.  The Board unanimously passed a motion to approve and authorize the Chairman to sign the 2016 Activity Report and Plan as presented.
The Board unanimously passed a motion to accept the recommendation of the Dodge County Extension Board and to appoint Ms. Christy Fiala, Mr. Scott Brettmann and Mr. Todd Thomason to their board for years 2017-2019. 

Supervisor Beam asked that the bids for a new phone system at the Extension Office be tabled to further negotiate with the bidders. 
Supervisor George asked that item #15 on the agenda, the consideration of uniform copy fees be tabled, because further information was needed before making the decision.

The Board unanimously passed a motion to accept the recommendation of the Fremont Health Board of Trustees and to reappoint Mrs. Linda McClain and Mr. Steve Pribnow to their board to six-year terms, expiring March 31, 2023.
Committee Report – Chairman Missel commented on a meeting of the Army CORP that he and Supervisor George recently attended.  He explained the meeting as frustrating after hearing from the CORP the enormous out-of-reach cost of the dike was estimated at 130 million dollars.  They will continue to meet with their partner entities, the Lower Platte North NRD, Village of Inglewood and City of Fremont.  

Committee Report – Supervisor Osborn explained some issues are being addressed regarding issuances of badges to attorneys who are members of the Dodge County Bar Association.  By consensus, it was agreed upon to accept an attorney’s application for a badge who is not on the member list of the Dodge County Bar Association, provided the president of the Dodge County Bar Association signs a statement saying the attorney is currently a member of their association. 
The Board unanimously approved the request of Highway Superintendent Doll to advertise for bids for the construction of Bridge Project #608 and to have the bids opened at 11:00 A.M. on February 27, 2017.


The Board unanimously received a request from County Assessor Debbie Churchill for copies of any leases of property owned as of January 1, 2017 by Dodge County that were not being used or developed for use for a public purpose and passed a motion instructing the County Clerk to respond back to Assessor Churchill the county has no properties meeting this criteria.

At 9:50 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go into closed session to discuss general assistance claims for the month of January, 2017.
At 10:10 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go back into open session from the discussion of the claims.  No action was taken on any of the claims as a result of the closed session.
Immediately thereafter, the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Equalization.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.

The Board unanimously approved tax roll corrections #4768 thru #4772.

The Board unanimously received and placed on file forms 451, Exemption Applications on new exempt properties located in Fremont of Midland University, Fremont Area Habitat for Humanity and Fremont Art Association (action to be considered at the February 15th meeting).

Next, public hearings were held on the 2017 Exemption Applications of properties located in Fremont of Midland University, Fremont Area Habitat for Humanity and Fremont Art Association.   County Assessor Churchill recommended approving all of the exemptions.  The first hearing was on TL 71 .63A 13 17 8 & TL 51 1.19A 24 17 8 of Midland University.  When no one was present to speak on the exemption, Chairman Missel went to the next hearings, those of Fremont Area Habitat for Humanity on Cambridge Square 1st Add’n Lt 17 Blk 3 and Coddington’s Add’n S78' Lt 8 Blk 1, Cambridge Square 2nd Add’n Lts 1 & 3 and BKST Lt 6, Blk 147.  Joy McKay, Executive Director was present and explained they purchased the Cambridge Square 1st Addition property this year and plan to build a house on it.  She commented they presently own Lots 1 & 3 in Cambridge Square 2nd Addition, the application just reflects the removal of Lot 2 where they currently constructed a home and is now back on the tax roll.  Lot 6, Blk 147 of BKST was purchased with a house on it that is being demolished and they plan to also build a house on it.  She remarked it takes one to two years to turn key on properties they purchase.  They plan to build three maybe four homes in 2017.  The next hearing was on O.T. E½ Lt 5 Blk 125 & S½ alley on N. of E½ Lt 5 of Fremont Art Association.  No one was present to speak regarding this request for exemption.
In one motion, the Board unanimously received a list and correspondence from County Assessor Churchill of Reaffirmed Permissive Exemption Applications for 2017 and passed a motion to waive the late filing penalties as assessed by the County Assessor of Care Corps Inc., St. Paul’s Lutheran Church of Hooper, Stonebridge Christian Church (F/K/A First Christian Church, Fremont) – parcel #270001960, #270132832, #270132076 and #270132083, due to this being the first time they filed their exemption applications late.
The Board unanimously received three forms 457, 2017 Applications for Motor Vehicle Exemptions for Heartland Family Service (Jefferson House – Fremont, Nebraska) on their vehicles and passed a motion to accept the recommendation of the County Treasurer and to grant the exemptions on all the vehicles as listed on the forms.
At 10:25 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Equalization until 10:00 A.M. on Wednesday, February 15, 2017.
Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.
A Public Hearing was then held on the possible vacation of a segment of Dana Road located within the NW ¼ of the SW ¼ of Section 2, Township 17 North, Range 8 East and also located between Block 6 and 7 of Prairie Acres, Second Addition.  Highway Superintendent Doll commented that if the vacation was approved, the land would revert to the adjoining landowners, consisting of all owners who signed the petition asking for the vacation.  However, utility easements would remain on the property.  With no further testimony for or against the vacation, the Board unanimously passed a motion adopting and authorizing the Chairman to sign a Resolution vacating the segment of Dana Road.

At 10:26 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Supervisors until Wednesday, February 15, 2017 at 9:00 A.M.
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